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Recommendation: 

That the Council of the Municipality of Brockton hereby accepts Report Number DRAIN2019-02 – Appoint 

Engineering Company for Koelen Municipal Drain, prepared by Stephen Cobean, Drainage Superintendent, 

and in doing so approves a By-Law coming forward appointing Dietrich Engineering Limited as the Engineering 

Company for the Koelen Municipal Drain. 

Report: 

Background: 

Dietrich Engineering Limited, located at 10 Alpine Court in Kitchener, has many years of experience dealing 

with Agriculture Drain Improvement projects under the Drainage Act, R.S.O. 1990, c. D.17. 

Dietrich Engineering has considerable experience dealing with the agriculture drainage conditions of Bruce 

County. Dietrich Engineering also has considerable experience dealing with the requirements of the various 

government agencies, namely the Saugeen Valley Conservation Authority, Ministry of Natural Resources and 

Forestry, Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs, Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks, 

the Federal Department of Fisheries and Oceans, and all Statutory Acts pertaining to these agencies, that 

relate to Agriculture Municipal Drainage. 

Analysis: 

R.J. Burnside Engineering, located in Wingham, is an alternative Engineering Company that could be appointed 

as the Engineering Company for the Koelen Municipal Drain. 

However, Dietrich Engineering has been used by the Municipality of Brockton in the past and has been a 

valued engineering company. I recommend that the Municipality of Brockton appoint Dietrich Engineering for 

the Koelen Municipal Drain. 



Staff have prepared a By-Law to appoint Dietrich Engineering Limited as the Engineering Company for the 

Koelen Municipal Drain. 

Sustainability Checklist: 

What aspect of the Brockton Sustainable Strategic Plan does the content/recommendations in this report help 

advance?  

 Do the recommendations help move the Municipality closer to its Vision?  Yes 

 Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Cultural Vibrancy? N/A 

 Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Economic Prosperity?  Yes 

 Do the recommendations contribute to Environmental Integrity?  Yes 

 Do the recommendations contribute to the Social Equity?  N/A 

Financial Impacts/Source of Funding: 

 Do the recommendations represent a sound financial investment from a sustainability perspective? Yes 

Reviewed By: 

 

Trish Serratore, Chief Financial Officer 

 

Respectfully Submitted by: 

Stephen Cobean, Drainage Superintendent 

Reviewed By: 

 

Sonya Watson, Chief Administrative Officer 


